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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Mayor and Trustees 
FROM: Village Administrator Evan Walter and Staff 
DATE: February 4, 2022 

 RE:  Village Administrator’s Weekly Report 
 

The following is the Village Staff’s weekly report of upcoming Village meetings, staff updates, 
and various reports. This memo is provided every Friday and distributed to Trustees, Staff, 
and posted on the Village web site. Any concerns or questions should be directed to the 
Village staff at (630) 654-8181. 

Upcoming Public Meetings 

• Monday, February 7: Plan Commission – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Tuesday, February 8:  Stormwater Committee – 7 PM; Board Room - Canceled 

• Wednesday, February 9: Economic Development – 6 PM; Board Room 

• Wednesday, February 9:  Board of Fire & Police – 7 PM; PD Conference Room 

• Monday, February 14:  Board of Trustees – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Monday, February 21:  Plan Commission – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Monday, February 28:  Board of Trustees – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Wednesday, March 2:  Economic Development – 6 PM; Board Room 

• Monday, March 7:  Plan Commission – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Wednesday, March 9:  Board of Fire & Police – 7 PM; PD Conference Room 

• Thursday, March 10:  Pathway Commission – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Monday, March 14:  Board of Trustees – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Monday, March 21:  Plan Commission – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Monday, March 28:  Board of Trustees – 7 PM; Board Room 

• Wednesday, March 30:  Mobile DMV – 10 AM – 2 PM; Board Room 
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Village Highlights and Updates   

New Village Hall Front Doors: The Village Hall received a small but long overdue facelift 
with the installation of new front doors. Public Works Crew Leader John Wernimont 
coordinated the purchase and installation of the doors. The old doors were original to the 
building but had a poor locking mechanism, were very drafty, and were unwieldy for some 
visitors to operate due to their weight. The new doors are a big improvement, adding more 
natural light to the front entrance and foyer and are much lighter and simpler to open.  
 
FY2023 Budget Update: Data collection and analysis of department-level budgets has 
been completed, with Finance staff and I planning to meet several times during the week of 
February 7 to perform a final true-up of the overall budget architecture. The budget will be 
publicly released on February 25 with a budget workshop scheduled for 5:30pm on Monday, 
March 14 prior to the regularly scheduled Board meeting. Further updates will follow in the 
coming weeks.  
 
DMMC Annual Luncheon: The DuPage Mayors and Managers Annual Legislative 
Reception and Luncheon is scheduled for Monday, February 28 starting at 11:30 am at the 
Double Tree in Lisle. Chief John Madden will receive the Government Leader of the Year 
Award for his role in founding the Metropolitan Emergency Response and Investigations 
Team (MERIT). If you are interested in attending the luncheon, please contact Julie 
Tejkowski (630-654-8181, ext. 2020 or jtejkowski@burr-ridge.gov)  as soon as possible and 
she will get you registered.  
 
 
Reports and Briefings 
 
 IML Statehouse Briefing:   Attached is the Illinois Municipal League Statehouse Briefing 

dated January 31, 2022. 
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Mayors andMairagers Conference

E

Annual Legislatioe Reception E Luncheon -
February 28,2022

Dear Gary,

Please ioin the DuPage Mayors and Managers
Conference at our Annual Legislative Reception
and Luncheon on Monday, February 28.

The afternoon will feature a brief presentation of the
Conference's Legislative Action Program tor 2022
and offer legislators in attendance an opportunity to
share their thoughts.

Aeenda:

-

11:30 a.m. Registration & Reception

72:75 p.m. Lunch

72:45 p.m. Presentation & Discussion of
Legislative Action Program

Please click the link below to register by Fridap
February1.,8, 2022. Registration is required.

We will invoice after the event.
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When
Monday, February 28, 2022
from 11:30 AM to 2:00 PM
CST

Add to Calendar

Where

DoubleTree by Hilton
Lisle/Naperville
3003 Corporate West Dr
Lisle,IL 60532

Reeistration Fees:



From: IML Legislation
Subject: Illinois Municipal League Statehouse Briefing - January 31, 2022
Date: Monday, January 31, 2022 11:02:42 AM

January 31, 2022
 
This edition of the Statehouse Briefing provides weekly bills of concern, an announcement of funding
opportunities for infrastructure improvements, region-specific technical assistance from the Illinois
Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity (DCEO) and an approaching deadline for
municipal employers from Illinois OSHA.
 
Governor’s SFY 2023 Budget Address
 
As is the case in advance of each state budget address, Illinois Municipal League (IML) Executive
Director Brad Cole will receive a briefing from senior administration officials to provide details about
what to expect when Governor JB Pritzker releases his budget proposal on Wednesday, February 2. 
IML will share a comprehensive summary of the budget address and information important to cities,
villages and towns through an email update to be sent immediately after the Governor’s speech.
 
Weekly Bills of Concern
 

·         HB 3980 – Vehicle Code-Repeal Redlight Cameras (Oppose, Preemption Bill, Revenue
Reduction Bill)

·         HB 4691 – Municipal Code-Sell Water/Sewer Utility (Oppose, Preemption Bill)
·         HB 4764 – Vehicle Code-Local Government-Delivery Trucks (Oppose, Preemption Bill)
·         HB 4776 – PTELL-Property Tax Relief Abatement (Support, Key Bill)
·         HB 4829 – Government Immunity-Data Breaches (Support, IML Initiative, Key Bill)
·         HB 4938 – Municipal/Township-Warming Centers (Oppose, Preemption Bill, Mandate Bill)
·         HB 4976 – Public Duty Rule Codification (Support, IML Initiative, Key Bill)
·         HB 5317 – Municipal Code-Lift-Assist Services (Support, IML Initiative, Key Bill)
·         SB 2298 – TIF Redevelopment Project Area (Oppose, Key Bill, Preemption Bill, Revenue

Reduction Bill, Mandate Bill)
 
Weekly bills of concern include both newly-filed legislation and legislation assigned to legislative
committee hearings. All legislation, as well as IML’s position on the bills we are tracking, is available
on our website at iml.org/billtracking.
 
U.S. Senators Announce New Upcoming Funding Opportunities for Infrastructure
Improvements
 
On January 21, U.S. Senators Dick Durbin (D-IL) and Tammy Duckworth (D-IL) announced 25
upcoming infrastructure grant opportunities for local governments as a result of the Infrastructure
Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA). Local governments throughout Illinois will be able to apply for funding
to improve roads, bridges, public transit, water infrastructure, broadband access and more. In addition
to these grant opportunities, Illinois will receive more than $17 billion in dedicated funding as a result
of the IIJA. More information about these grant opportunities is available via this link.
 
DCEO Offering Regional Assistance with ARPA Funds
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DCEO’s Office of Regional Economic Development is offering region-specific technical assistance
sessions to Non-Entitlement Units (NEUs) who received Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Funds
through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) of 2021.
 
The sessions will provide an overview of the program and examples of eligible uses such as revenue
replacement, addressing negative economic impacts on households and upgrading public
infrastructure and broadband expansion. This sessions will also include information about the Final
Rule (available via this link) issued by the U.S. Department of the Treasury to use a standard
allowance for revenue loss up to $10 million.
 
Sessions are scheduled for one hour and will include a presentation and time for Q & A. More
information about the ARPA NEU Program is available via this link. Registration for the sessions, by
region, is available below:
 

·         Northwest Region – Wednesday, February 2, 10:00 a.m. Register

·         East Central Region – Tuesday, February 8, 11:00 a.m.  Register

·         Southern Region – Wednesday, February 9, 10:00 a.m. Register

·         Northern Stateline Region – Wednesday, February 9, 3:00 p.m. Register

·         Southeast Region – Thursday, February 10, 3:00 p.m. Register

·         North Central Region – Tuesday, February 15, 2:00 p.m. Register

·         West Central Region – Wednesday, February 16, 11:00 a.m. Register

·         Central Region – Thursday, February 17, 2:00 p.m. Register

·         Northeast Region – Tuesday, February 22, 10:00 a.m. Register

·         Southwest Region – Tuesday, February 22, 2:00 p.m. Register

 
OSHA Deadline for Local Government Employers to Post 2021 Injury and Illness Data
 
The deadline for local government employers to post 2021 data about work-related injuries and
illnesses is February 1, 2022. Specifically, the OSHA Form 300A, Summary of Work-Related Injuries
and Illnesses (available via this link), must be posted in every state and local government
establishment by this date. Establishments meeting certain criteria must also electronically report their
2021 Form 300A data by March 2. A press release from the Illinois Department of Labor, with
additional information, is available via this link.
 
Municipal officials may contact Illinois OSHA by email at DOL.safety@illinois.gov, or by phone at
(217) 782-9386, for questions or clarification on recordkeeping and reporting.
 
Illinois Municipal Policy Journal – Call for Submissions – Volume 7
 
IML is now accepting article submissions for volume 7 of the Illinois Municipal Policy Journal. The
Journal is a collaboration of IML and the College of Public Affairs and Administration at the University
of Illinois Springfield (UIS). The Journal features timely research and public policy analysis relevant to
municipal government within Illinois. More details are available via this link.
 
Water Towers and Welcome Signs
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https://secure-web.cisco.com/1faFsNCX31np2s09MkaNkQgZqv4oTW6GKhDzfqSyWA5ah4pDEnXI8hsEqjBy8MLhpFXYWUZ4E6hMiDT6v5i5OtK391AwkZSEs_ILeE9n8yfFwwkmGStnTLIDeOoMoa8LFlk7zrtdQzWu7vqvZ4JJLdQN568sgyGbSTWIlj10L850zIqIbA3lf7WyvWs0YXOVMo9_ww88dgnEIsJ2HJ-BQYVkWkBtEEOs5grNubr_EzRvqpb5TKpEsxFtKbE_ntQY3ec8D0QAJGLRf32lK1ylZkKnU80GhPQUrDf0iTGC1GxwwzTgray0aSf7PkBvETR6xlgVOablMHpQRLN0nDKAehdvtpw5Qdb2YlR0nGFhxeGo0z6VmudZxy7YPllL-w53-vbCRWLHFAMpiJ1H7zDwnxdR98VrW15MELzA70G68Cd8kM-FVWDzFAY4MutxLt9aj/https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0010VkB_FqtRZyULe0WP0UKIbIIJEFQdUKTFUF3JUinVLN4UHbYPzoOAiK5PrbZ0TuOUAjMX4DLGSWIc6W2kckaInA7FRVF5SA1t1sAsjVf-12A_flpdmEtRe296EzO7Lkc-4gnIShEAMnW4hB5EsMDVohdUpr2WfFmg0M0XiZjs_J7W3oLHLZ8ada44VonV_r1pOJTCotiBPj3I4pp3Vmnc7-sQ9ONOlINBSdF1vDber7PututBxGfUQ%3D%3D%26c%3DSxkTKRkr2CV4jaLzrNTgKzgQPNBUvgIgCe8aSk3xLI4Dtfo7TBag6Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DJkSDJVeVGAxytMQVcSq7QyWmSN6Fi1BLslvj_J-dWCgJBTavVsgnhg%3D%3D
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1hubonVtNdcrn-nChrzkwA0gDvjv6syCQQYkv9b1iYeHbf608eV11FRj5CWb_8Doztu0cAiowNQMPpp4R_E2m_Tz_1DaQ1-S_uTlb0PF_w80uJBsuPALjXDBh1FjyAryTdlJSmbrAWePqjHBkvs_JG1pRX2rwmiHUfN5-5Ejyqj11fqSWot41BhyfNyKHa2us3zIQ56qnjezAUb2yRdXBEW61Z2dUT5I63cCYJZz6K6l9U5XQ9cbx-520Ew0LLH5lJ2NWA-pBtZ2Uy2WvtZGuLpCdSki6X7c2eLLoYYkC_-LtF81LdM9dUCb1BP804hwNTCRIInqIMDkKVrJTUXHjyft4XtYqBQ3dBRO-dbqRUuiLVnOdSN_YIq3ypIRH8TdWl2AGa1z_J1nCvEmFoB5I62WdAs8tYGli6eAI_6MwtcTjUAzF5dm9-jwOLcvI4cjn/https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0010VkB_FqtRZyULe0WP0UKIbIIJEFQdUKTFUF3JUinVLN4UHbYPzoOAiK5PrbZ0TuOYwAhiO8uuTME8HM4YvFxt8FJSba7Ql5r9JNogy0mUSuL1ZdZsMWYqLblm_e7oQtxsUlgQp9MelAkQCEf-B9ylsBBbJgFh17Ce0WXFnlUTmzsX1103RzDLfCHUqgHYZh-Ato4h9pdOWmHSmipagpuRoNMGD7a3NnZJR5bZoW06-7BulOatAMF7g%3D%3D%26c%3DSxkTKRkr2CV4jaLzrNTgKzgQPNBUvgIgCe8aSk3xLI4Dtfo7TBag6Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DJkSDJVeVGAxytMQVcSq7QyWmSN6Fi1BLslvj_J-dWCgJBTavVsgnhg%3D%3D
https://secure-web.cisco.com/14-21rGrxrY6JXQuTmMkZAHVRT3MyFL21RZQIU6pZL5AEFJ2Z1VKMTvNXFGDpW9qb7k7ngaKxSZUkIZPpT8yqRKcBK5jqjW3UShULyWEJTdYKlMj7iGByAtOgTxw8egPrmBr4YYnpdREE0FzUamG_s41wluyTTx1zR-XJURfP36ZkXJVDFYjKjE6mafjAu_RXzS6NhYv_vLF1_4XKgVQ_y35aaTTPPj-Sa4-5t2M3J_0fvriooFtMKMEK8UFBx0B7N_mv1mp0MamuuAZIvy5mOkFLQ5zfXixgnm6m1V89L3BQAW7LPwkx_deCgvqCfYwMcF_l_ubhZYFL3_yLhNguitVgQf_2SHY0f1H8T3l31kDC2Pe52wAR1MhwrLOX211jJAyOQNQlXZn4I2-jk2VWQksalgkWg6oIj_ZMfUxJiUKENakBOTfMA02QrFg4XRpy/https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D0010VkB_FqtRZyULe0WP0UKIbIIJEFQdUKTFUF3JUinVLN4UHbYPzoOAiK5PrbZ0TuOcWoGOLeRreSTv7YV8r3JpuwYGjJ7QRSVRySoFjceGUEqzkf0ZzaOm3QvAK70swrSdRrEyTUkLbfeD8S9jr1RXyhmEXLLzWtygWWyNSR4Ry-KFKE5KiIWAi_13PouFudzOWBIpjQ708I-_050fWhg6DKH9DUhcWGxnFEjzyiQxWYOwG0ER5Vuvw%3D%3D%26c%3DSxkTKRkr2CV4jaLzrNTgKzgQPNBUvgIgCe8aSk3xLI4Dtfo7TBag6Q%3D%3D%26ch%3DJkSDJVeVGAxytMQVcSq7QyWmSN6Fi1BLslvj_J-dWCgJBTavVsgnhg%3D%3D
https://www.osha.gov/sites/default/files/OSHA-RK-Forms-Package.pdf
https://www.osha.gov/sites/default/files/OSHA-RK-Forms-Package.pdf
https://www2.illinois.gov/IISNews/24413-Deadline_Approaching_for_State_and_Local_Governments_to_Post_and_Report_2021_Injury_and_Illness_Information.pdf
https://www2.illinois.gov/IISNews/24413-Deadline_Approaching_for_State_and_Local_Governments_to_Post_and_Report_2021_Injury_and_Illness_Information.pdf
mailto:DOL.safety@illinois.gov
https://www.iml.org/file.cfm?key=23496


 
Every municipality has at least one. Some are plain and simple, while others are elaborate and
decorative. If you’d like to see your municipality’s water tower or welcome sign in an upcoming issue
of IML’s Review magazine, take a digital photograph of the tower or sign and email it to
photos@iml.org along with your name and contact information.
 
Photos must be original and not copied from a website or other entity. Once submitted, photos
become the property of IML and may be used in future publications and promotional materials
developed by IML.
 
Contact Us
 
As always, IML staff will continue to monitor any prospective legislative developments and
aggressively advocate on behalf of our membership. Should you have any questions, please contact
our Legislative Department at (217) 525-1220 or IMLLegislation@iml.org. Thank you.
 
If you do not wish to receive information from the Illinois Municipal League via email, please reply to
this email, include the words "Please remove from list" along with your name, municipality and email
address included in the message. If you have updates to your contact information, please submit
them similarly. Thank you.
 
Illinois Municipal League
500 East Capitol Avenue
Springfield, IL 62701
IMLLegislation@iml.org
217-525-1220
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